
C J H P – Vol. 54, No. 1 – Spring 2001 J C P H – Vol. 54, no 1 – printemps 200146

This monograph is a summary of the recommenda-
tions for antithrombotic therapy that were published

by the American College of Chest Physicians (ACCP) 
in November 1998 (in a supplement to Chest 114[5]). It
provides an abbreviated review of all anticoagulants and
antiplatelet agents, as well as recommendations for their
use in all of the common thromboembolic disorders.
Specific chapters cover various conditions associated
with thrombosis (such as atrial fibrillation and treatment
of deep vein thrombosis), and the recommendations for
antithrombotic management of each disorder are 
summarized in a table at the end of the relevant chapter
for quick and easy reference.

Although the information in this monograph will
certainly be invaluable for hospital pharmacists, I 
consider this a potentially useful reference for community
pharmacists as well. Specific information is provided on
choice of drugs and dosage regimens for various 
indications. Particularly useful are the guidelines on 
prevention of deep vein thrombosis and choice of an
agent for prophylaxis in various situations, target 
anticoagulation levels of warfarin for different 
indications, and indications for combined treatment with
antiplatelet and anticoagulant drugs. All of the 

recommendations for antithrombotic agents are graded
according to the level of supporting scientific evidence
and the strength of the recommendation with regard to
risk and benefit of treatment.

An important limitation of this monograph is that its
recommendations date from 1998, whereas standards of
practice may have since changed as a result of new 
evidence from ongoing research. Thus, the onus is on
the reader to keep abreast of the recent scientific 
literature to confirm the validity of the recommendations
and the drug dosing regimens. In addition, the 
monograph lacks both a detailed review of the clinical
trial evidence and references, for which the reader must
refer to the full report of the ACCP recommendations.

Overall, this monograph is an attractive item for 
the white-coat pockets of clinical pharmacists and 
pharmacy students.
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The prevention and management of drug interactions
should constitute an important part of the role of

both pharmacists and physicians. It might be assumed
that this area of practice has been made simple by 
electronic information systems, but much improvement
is still possible in how practitioners use available data 
on interactions.

Stockley’s fifth edition of Drug Interactions contains
over 2500 monographs and a concise introductory 
chapter on mechanisms, which eliminates the need to
repeat information about mechanisms with each 

monograph. Each monograph starts with a summary
statement, presented in bold type, and then concisely
reviews the clinical evidence, mechanism, importance,
and management of the interaction. The monographs
include more references than sample monographs
drawn from Hansten and Horn’s Drug Interactions:
Analysis and Management 1 and Drug Interaction Facts.2

However, the font size used for the references is small
and created a bit of strain on this reader’s vision.

Management and prevention are important issues
— in other words, What do you do with information
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about drug interactions? Stockley appears to handle this
question reasonably well. For example, the monograph
on interactions between macrolides and lovastatin or
pravastatin states that the statin could be temporarily
discontinued while the antibiotic is given. This specific
advice is not given in the aforementioned drug 
interaction texts.

The major limitation of this text is the frequency of
publication, which is only every 3 to 4 years. For users
that need to consult such a reference often, such as drug
information centres, this is too infrequent. Hansten and
Horn1 and Drug Interaction Facts2 both provide several
updates annually. However, for libraries, academics, and
practitioners who recognize this limitation and are 
willing to seek further up-to-date information for a 
particular clinical situation, it is a well-written and well-
styled reference with a great deal of useful information. 
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